
    
                                          
  

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

   
    
 

    
   

   
    

   
 

     
   

 

  
   

U.S. Department 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
of Transportation Washington, DC 20590 
Pipeline and Hazardous 
Materials Safety 
Administration 

Date: July 1, 2024 

From: Larry White 

To: File 

Re: Continuance of Hearing, Gary Climate Solutions 
CPF No. 3-2023-021-NOPV 

By electronic mail dated June 11, 2024, Ryan McClure, Counsel for OPS Central Region, and 
Catherine Little, Counsel for Gary Climate Solutions, submitted a joint request for a continuance of 
the hearing previously scheduled for June 26, 2024.  The request explained that the parties had 
reached an agreement to resolve the case which would make a hearing unnecessary, and the 
additional time was needed to complete and execute the written consent agreement and order.  

I granted the request for a continuance until July 31, 2024, which will be the new hearing date if 
resolution by consent agreement is not completed by that time. 


